Recruitment
Rather than recruiting students from under-resourced backgrounds on the basis of their sources on standardized tests alone, which other college access organizations do, LEDA uses a holistic approach.
. Our staff view the qualifications of each applicant through varied lenses, including, but not limited to:  writing and verbal ability; the strength of academic recommendations; intellectual experiences in and outside of high school; and artistic aptitude. We also consider whether or not the applicant will be the first in their family to graduate from college, and if the student and/or family are new English Language Learners. Our full application is lengthy, but it also provides us with a more comprehensive picture of our applicants’ backgrounds. We give all applicants the chance to shine, to speak about themselves freely outside of the rigidity of test scores, and to frankly discuss factors which have hindered their academic progress.
This year, we’re using three-tired application process:

1) All interested students who meet our eligibility requirements can download and submit the first part of the LEDA application from our website, as long as they are also nominated by a guidance counselor or principal. For this part of the review process, students are asked to submit basic demographic data and information about each applicant’s school; students are also required to respond to two brief essay questions. 
2) LEDA staff review all applications, and the most promising students are invited to fill out the second part of the application, which also requires students to respond to essay prompts, submit recommendations, and list family information. All Second Level applicants are interviewed for at least an hour in person or over the phone. 
3) A final group of 30 students will be named LEDA Scholars for 2007/08.
This process allows interested students to be considered in the overall applicant “pool”, without requiring them to complete the full application if they are not strong nominees.
Over the past three years, LEDA staff have built very trusting relationships with guidance counselors in a number of small cities, towns, and rural areas. We will likely return to personally visit regions and states that we have worked with most successfully in the past, including schools in central California, Illinois, Louisiana, Missouri, Oregon, Southern Texas, and Washington. In this way, we can reinforce pre-existing relationships and encourage larger groups of students to apply.
We are also continuing to partner with other non-profits which can extend the “reach” of our small staff. Organizations that have already agreed to work with us in this recruiting cycle include the Navajo Education Technology Consortium (www.netc-navajo.org), The Council for Unity in New York City (www.councilforunity.org), and the Gateway Institute for Pre-College Education (www.gateway.cuny.edu). We will continue to evaluate the effectiveness of these partnerships and how they impact our recruitment.
�  According to America’s Untapped Resource:  Low-Income Students in Higher Education (Richard D. Kahlenberg, editor):  “the odds of both taking (standardized) tests and doing very well on them were roughly six times higher for students from the top income quintile than for students from the bottom income quintile.” (p. 80)








